Lee Conservation Commission Minutes of Meeting of March 4, 2013

Present:

Members: Laura Gund, Antoinette Hartgerink, Bill Humm (Chair), David Meeker, Tim Moody, Anne

Tappan, Richard Weyrick, Emeritus Member

Alternate Member: Catherine Fisher

Approval of Previous Minutes: Minutes of meeting held on February 4, 2013, approved as written.

Updates and Announcements:

LCC Bank Balance: The balance in the LCC account as of February 28, 2013, was \$10,227.74

composed of

LCC Funds \$6,768.95 Dave Allan Fund \$3,458.79

ZBA Activity: A. Hartgerink reported that the ZBA consideration of the proposed activity at the Dollar General Store at the Lee Circle was postponed because of snow.

Conservation Lands Management: The proposed trail and boundary marking expedition to the Maud Jones Memorial Forest was postponed because of excessive snow on the property. R. Weyrick reported that a Durham Sunday School group is considering a project involving rabbit habitat. He suggested that such a project could be based on the Lee Five Corner Reserve. A. Hartgerink reported that on a recent visit to the Old Mill Reserve she observed considerable erosion at the access road off Mill Road. After some discussion it was decided that she should discuss the situation with Caren Rossi.

NEW BUSINESS:

Lee Volunteer Needed: A volunteer from Lee to work with the Strafford Regional Planning Commission's Technical Advisory Committee is needed. There was no immediate nomination to the position.

Expiration of Appointments to LCC: B. Humm noted that while the three year appointments to the Commission of himself, A. Hartgerink, and D. Shay have expired, each has agreed to be a candidate for reappointment. This announcement was met with considerable approval by the other members.

Next Meeting	g: April 1, 2013	
Submitted By		
	David Meeker	